Newsletter of



June 28, 2018.

We meet for breakfast Thursday mornings at 8AM at

Johnny's BBQ

7411 State Road 21
(North of the intersection of Hwys. 100 and 21)
Keystone Heights, Florida

Lake Region Kiwanis' facebook and web Pages

https://www.facebook.com/lakeregionkiwanisofFlorida/

www.lakeregionkiwanis.org

On Deck

July 4 Kiwanis parade....11 A.M. "Stars On The Boulevard". 2018/19 President-elect (and past-president) Tina will be the parade Grand Marshall. Current President Darby Ann will be the announcer (and floor show) and 2019-20 President-elect Patricia will represent the Club in the parade hanging on for dear life on a Harley!

September 27 is our installation dinner at Carlton and Nell's home; Our new Lt. Governor, "Bear" Bryan from Starke, will install our new officers and directors. Details to come later, but they will involve Smitty cooking up some vittles.

Member News

Tony's grandchild Addie is 4. In honor of her gender he will be hiring his first female employee...an ex-Marine. The mind boggles and the double and single entendres continue.

Bill has another medical challenge. Rosemary is home from rehab.

Andre, Nell and Steve have been coordinating web page updates...it is looking good. Pay a visit at www.lakeregionkiwanis.org

We were saddened to learn of the untimely departure of Chris Carson from the newsletter and his ultra-corny jokes, puns and general annoying nonsense. Seems one of his suspenders broke....and this is a kid-oriented club after all. Once he visits his



haberdasher

he will be back (maybe).

June 28 Meeting

Guest this morning were incoming Key Club officers Emily Stager and Wyatt Hopkins.

Tina gave Atta-Boy/Girls to Carlton and Nell for taking over the flag project and to Hank and Mary Ann for doing a great job with the program. This is a consistent under the radar fund raiser for the Club. We bought the AmericanFlags and put them out on certain holdays....mainly businesses but residences can participate, for an annual fee. Emily and Wyatt said that Key Club will be helping with the parade and are putting together a program to present to our Club.

Smitty gave a report about our recent Inter-Club with Starke. Their Club's speaker was a person who is organizing a food program in Columbia County to feed the needy. Smitty will have this person speak to us. The program could augment the LAM food bank and would be similar to the "pack-a-sack" program that McRae Scool participates in.

Mary Ann said we got a \$500 check from the City of Keystone Heights to help with the cost of hiring sheriff's deputies for the parade. She said we are sending \$90 for the "Wreaths AcrossAmerica" program to buy 9 wreathes. Mary Ann also reported that the net profit from the 5K "Kolor Run" was \$3732.97. Great job Nell, Carlton and Patricia and the whole crew.

The new "official" club T-Shirts are in and being distributed to members. These are to be worn at Kiwanis events. The Club voted to not charge members for them because these are our "work" shirts and not suitable for formal events such as dog fights, proms and the Mayor's Ball. They can be charitably called "school bus yellow"

The Bear started the day with \$448 in his Hunny Pot. Sam won...then lost when she drew the 6 of clubs. The pot goes up and the number of cards in the deck goes down.

Somebody will deflate that Bear's belly and leave Johnny's with ½ of the stash.

Board of Directors News:

The Board discussed a possible problem in getting enough sheriff's deputies to attend the parade.

Several ideas were floated (pun alert!). Tony will be in touch with the Sheriff and perhaps other agencies.

In the meantime, we are consulting another Sheriff for further ideas.



Interclubs and Division Council Meetings:

We have met our Inter-Club "Round Robin" requirement for '17-18 thanks to Lawson's efforts.

We have visited every other club in Division 4 at least once. Next up will be one of the Palatka Clubs.

The next Division Council Meeting (DCM) will be in High Springs, hosted by the Santa Fe Club, on September 13. Details later.



Terrific Kids is on Summer Vacation.

Service Leadership Programs (SLPs)

We sponsor K-Kids at McRae and Keystone Elementary, and Builders

Club (Junior High) and Key Club at Keystone High School!

We thank our 2017-18 Kiwanis Club and faculty advisors:

K-Kids Club Advisor, McRae: Rebeca

K-Kids Faculty Advisor, McRae: Leigh Ann

K-Kids Club Advisor, KHES: Rebeca

K-Kids faculty advisors, KHES: Dana and Jennifer

Builders Club faculty advisor: Leslie Drake

Builders Club, Club Advisors: Hank and Mary Ann

Officers and Directors 2017-18

International President: James M. Rochford
Florida Governor: Todd Smith

Florida Kiwanis Foundation President-Elect: Winnie Holland (Lake Region, Starke and Clay County Clubs)

Florida Kiwanis Foundation Trustee:Tom Weller, Esq. (Santa Fe and University City Clubs)

Lt. Governor, Division 4: Joe Flanagan (Live Oak Club)

Lake Region Club:

Officers:

President: DarbyAnn

President-elect: Tina

Secretary: Rebeca

Treasurer: Mary Ann

Immediate Past President: Terry

Directors:

3 Year: Nell and Jude 2Year: Scott and Sam 1 Year: Lawson and Alice

Publicity and Web Site:

Nell and Dana

Membership: Jude

Newsletter:

Steve

Incoming Officers and Directors, on October 1, 2018:

Past President (and automatic Board member). DarbyAnn

President. Tina

President-elect. Patricia

Treasurer. Mary Ann

Secretary. Rebeca

New Board members. Steve and Tony

Kiwanis' Defining Statement:

"Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world, one child....



and one community at a time"